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Permission to “Piggyback” the Lee County Contract # B170265ANB for Full-
Depth Reclamation Services

SUBJECT:
Permission to “Piggyback” the Lee County Contract # B170265ANB for Full-Depth

Reclamation Services

FISCAL IMPACT:
Fiscal Year 2018-2019 Public Works funds are budgeted in 1180/262040. Solid Waste
Reserve funds are budgeted in 4010/940110.

DEPT/OFFICE:
Public Works

REQUESTED ACTION:

It is requested that the Board of County Commissioners grant permission to “piggyback”
the Lee County Contract # B170265ANB with Asphalt Paving Systems, Inc. (APS) to
provide road reconstruction services including Full-Depth Reclamation on various types
of County maintained roads. It is also requested that the Board authorize the use of
Reserve Funds from Solid Waste to be utilized for the cost-share on Adamson Road
Reconstruction. It is further requested the Board approve any Budget Change Requests
associated with these actions.

SUMMARY EXPLANATION and BACKGROUND:

Public Works has identified roadways suitable for Full-Depth Reclamation (FDR), an in-
place recycling method for reconstruction. The implementation of this method on various
types of County roads (Local, Collector, Arterial), where applicable, provides cost savings
of material transport and time savings compared to traditional methods of reconstruction.

Currently, Brevard County does not have a term contract that provides FDR services.
Board Procurement Policy, BCC-25, requires Board approval of any contracts exceeding
$100,000 if not previously authorized. Public Works is requesting permission to
‘piggyback” the Lee County contract #B170265ANB with Asphalt Paving Systems, Inc. to
provide FDR services.

The Lee County contract meets the same service requirements needed by Brevard
County for FDR. “Piggybacking” the Lee County contract will allow the use of FDR
estimated at $1,063,000.00 on various County roads.



Adamson Road in Cocoa is the only access to the Brevard County Central Disposal
Facility. Heavy trucking activities have contributed to the deterioration of the roadway
which now requires reconstruction and is estimated to cost $1,206,000.00. Solid Waste

has agreed to utilize Reserve funds and contribute $606,000.00 to the Adamson Road
reconstruction project.

ATTACHMENTS:

Description
No Attachments Available
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April 24, 2019

MEMORANDUM
TO: Corrina Gumm, Interim Public Works Director

RE:  Item F.10., Permission to Piggyback the Lee County Contract #8170265ANB for Full-
Depth Reclamation Services

The Board of County Commissioners, in regular session on April 23, 2019, granted permission
to piggyback the Lee County Contract #B170265ANB with Asphalt Paving Systems, Inc. (APS)
to provide road reconstruction services, including Full-Depth Reclamation on various types of
County maintained roads; authorized the use of Reserve Funds from Solid Waste to be utilized
for the cost-share on Adamson Road Reconstruction; and approved any Budget Change
Requests associated with these actions

Your continued cooperation is always appreciated.
Sincerely,

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
SCOTT ELLIS, CLERK

mmy Rowe
Tammy Rowe, Deputy Clerk
cc: Solid Waste Management Director

Finance
Budget
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